Village of Springville
Historic Preservation Commission
July 14, 2020  7:00 pm

A meeting of the Historic Preservation Commission of the Village of Springyville was held at the Municipal Building,
65 Franklin Street, Springville, NY at the above date and time. Present were:

Chairman: Dave Batterson -absent

Members: Bill Skura-acting chairman
Helen Brogan
Don Orton
John Baronich

Also present: Tracy Maybray-Springville Center for the Arts
Peggy Austin-Trading Post

Clerk: Jen Blumenstein

After the Pledge of Allegiance, Acting Chairman Bill Skura called the meeting to order at 7:00 pm.

Acting Chairman Bill Skura then asked for a motion to approve the minutes from the June 9, 2020 meeting.

Don Orton made the motion to approve the minutes, seconded by Helen Brogan. All in favor, none opposed.

The first Application before the Board came from Peggy Austin the director of the Trading Post located at 38 Franklin
Street. She 1s looking for approval of new Siding, Windows, Signage, Awning and Lighting for the building. She
brought samples of the Trim for the Windows and the color of the Siding.

The windows will have a Brown Trim and the siding will be a Dark Brownish color of Hardy Plank. She had a picture
of what the siding and windows would look like. She did not have Lighting, Signage and Awning

After much discussion and looking at drawings, Acting Chairman Bill Skura asked for a Motion to vote on the
Application.

John Baronich made the motion to approve the Siding and Windows project at the property, but the Lighting,
Awning and Signage will need to come before the Board once they have better details and specifications.
Seconded by Helen Brogan, All in favor, none opposed,.

The next Application before the Board came from Tracy Maybray for the Springville Center for the Arts regarding the
property located at 31 E. Main Street. Tracy presented Murals to be painted on the building located at 31 E. Main
Street. The Murals have already been approved by the Public Art Committee and she 1s hoping the Historic
Preservation Board can do the same.

This is the third year that the Springville Center for the Arts has been doing the Murals. The new intern Claire
Hemingway will be painting three sides of the building and the project should be completed mid-August, depending
on weather and volunteers.

After much discussion and looking at drawings, Don Orton made a motion to accept the application as presented with
the suggestion that the mural goes over the door and loading dock. Seconded by John Baronich, All in favor, none
opposed.

Helen Brogan made the motion to adjourn at 7:45 pm, seconded by Don Orton. All in favor, none opposed.

Respecttully Submitted,
Jen Blumenstein



